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Mr. Chairman of the Committee on Hemispheric Security of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States,
Distinguished permanent representatives of the OAS member states,
Esteemed members of the Committee on Hemispheric Security and staff of the OAS General Secretariat:
Last year I had the honor to chair the Second Review Conference of the States Parties to the Convention on the Prohibition of the Use, Stockpiling, Production and Transfer of Anti-personnel Mines and on Their Destruction, held in Cartagena, in the Republic of Colombia.  In the course of the Conference, the international community gathered in solidarity against the suffering and casualties caused by antipersonnel mines reviewed the commitments made by the States Parties and concluded that major progress had been achieved in the struggle for a mine-free world.
I would like to avail myself of this opportunity to express my gratitude to the States Parties of the Americas and, in particular, to our Colombian hosts for organizing and successfully concluding the Conference.  One of its most important outcomes was the publication of the Cartagena Plan of Action 2010 – 2014, which reaffirms the goal of putting an end to the human suffering caused by antipersonnel mines and establishes guidelines for actions by the international community to perfect and implement the objectives of the Convention.
I am honored to point out that one of the concrete steps taken toward a safer world, which happened during my term as President of the Review Conference, was the completion by the Republic of Nicaragua, in May 2010, of its national demining plan.  That achievement made it possible to declare Central America an anti-personnel mine-free zone, the first region in the world to acquire that status. The Central American countries must feel enormous pride at this outstanding moment and the OAS must share that sentiment because of the major political, financial and technical support it has provided. It has been personally gratifying for me to get to know the work of the Organization and its Program for Comprehensive Action against Antipersonnel Mines over a period of more than 10 years, since the days of my first association with the Program to build a coalition of donors to support demining in Central America. Accordingly, I would like to conclude by thanking you for the constant and steadfast support that the OAS has given to countries affected by mines, congratulating you at this important juncture, and urging you to continue to strive for the ideal of the Americas as a mine-free zone.
Thank you very much.
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